Comments for HEALTH Act press conference – June 6, 2007 (lw)
I would like to begin by thanking Dr. Gingery for his many years of persistent work on this important issue. 
Skyrocketing medical liability costs are impacting the accessibility and affordability of healthcare.  These costs have a particularly devastating impact on rapidly growing communities as well as rural areas – and my home state of Nevada feels the impacts on both sides of that spectrum. 

There is no practicing pediatric oncologist in Reno.  Physicians are leaving rural communities where costs are particularly high, and many medical students are opting to not pursue a specialty simply because the cost of practicing more risky procedures is simply too high.

As Secretary of State, I fought to get medical liability reform on the ballot for vote by the people.  As a result, Nevada joined a growing number of states in addressing this problem in November 2004 with sixty percent of Nevadans supporting a medical liability cap, very similar to the HEALTH Act, which limited attorney’s fees and non-economic damages a plaintiff may recover from a doctor or dentist in a malpractice suit.

Passage of ballot question 3 is already making a difference in Nevada, and passage of the HEALTH Act would improve the accessibility of medical care throughout our nation. 
High liability insurance costs compromise the quality and affordability of healthcare in this nation, and it’s time Congress confronted this problem head-on.  
I am proud to support the HEALTH Act and look forward to working with my colleagues to pass this legislation and put an end to the liability insurance crisis.
